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This budget comes at a time when our health and care services face unprecedented 
challenges. RCN Scotland members, like all health and care staff across the country, are 
exhausted. Many are experiencing the toll of months of unrelenting pressure through 
mental and physical ill health and burnout. Staff absences through Covid may be beginning 
to fall, but non-covid sickness rates and a record high nursing and midwifery vacancy rate in 
the NHS, means there are simply not enough staff to run the health and care services 
Scotland needs.  
 
The result of this pressure has been starkly highlighted by figures published this week from 
the RCN Employment Survey. Over 6 in 10 nursing staff in Scotland are thinking about 
leaving their post1, with many saying they feel undervalued, poorly paid and are working 
with low staffing levels.  
 
This budget must seek to fix this workforce crisis as a priority.  
 
RCN Scotland is therefore calling on the Scottish Government to make the following 
financial commitments: 
 
1) Fair pay for nursing staff across health and social care.  

 The majority of RCN Scotland members working in the NHS have rejected the 
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Parliament, is a vital part of achieving this. 



 The Scottish Government simply cannot afford not to address these workforce 
challenges. Failing to do so will mean services continue to be put on hold, we will be 
unable to retain staff and those who remain in post will be unable to provide high 
quality care. 

 
Further information  
If you would like any further information please contact Ross Sanderson, Senior Public 
Affairs Officer, by email at ross.sanderson@rcn.org.uk or by telephone 0131 662 6197.  
 
The Royal College of Nursing (RCN) is the world’s largest professional organisation and trade 
union for nursing staff, with members in the NHS, independent and third sectors. RCN 
Scotland promotes patient and nursing interests by campaigning on issues that affect 
members, shaping national health policies, representing members on practice and 
employment issues and development opportunities. With over 40,000 members in Scotland, 
the RCN is the voice of nursing. 


